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1. APOLOGIES:  Cllr Ainsworth, B. Downes, J. Collins, T. Smith & M. Johnson 

2. Notes of meetings held on 24th March 2009 

The notes were agreed as a correct record.

3. draft central Salford integrated transport strategy

Jonathan informed the group that the consultation period has now finished and the responses are being processed. It was noted that a walkabout had been done along Eccles Old Road which would now be included in the plan with Stott Lane. Valerie Ivison asked if this strategy was co-ordinated with the Citywide Strategy.

Action:
JD will look into this. 

4. neighbourhood environmental improvements
Progress documents outlining the sites identified for work were distributed by Jonathan illustrating work that has been completed and a reminder of the projects to be undertaken within the next 6 months.   A new cohort of workers will be employed to carry out the work as the previous six people have successfully secured full time employment. Four sites have been completed and where appropriate a maintenance regime is now in place. and work on a further site is ongoing (Prestwood Road – see below)

· Langsett Ave

· Weaste Rd / Calvert St

· Chandos Grove / Emerson Street

· Kennedy Rd / Wortley Ave

Prestwood Road – Since the previous meeting CS has been working with the Oasis Academy with year 7 and 8 pupils to carry out a survey for the location of the litter bins to be installed and also to plan a litter pick.  A check has also been done of the food vehicles which park around the school which will hopefully be seen to be positive publicity and campaign work for the school.  This project is being funded by Central Salford URC through its neighbourhood improvement programme budget.

Jonathan informed the group that funding had now been achieved for the Cleaner, Greener Team to continue to work on addressing the sites identified by the open space audit and bringing them into the mainstream maintenance programme.  Thwe funding is for the whole of the 2009/2010 financial year. The funding has been provided via Salford City Council, Salix Homes and Central Salford URC.

.  A new cohort of workers will be employed to carry out the work as the previous six people have successfully secured full time employment.  The meeting was presented with a programme showing nine sites have been identified to be undertaken in the next 6 months.

Salix – David advised that Edward Ave has been identified to be in need of some improvement in respect to the overhanging trees from All Hallows School which also presents a safety issue to passing pedestrians.  A site survey has already been carried out and a possible Win Day may be done to help address the issue. There is also an area of land which is currently landlocked at the far end of the school boundary, which is littered and generally very untidy. 

Action:
DR to liaise with Anne Marie Royle and update next meeting. 

Updates of the areas which Salix have been working to improve include:

· The area along the railway boundary at Bridson St has been cleaned up.

· Funding has been secured for a bollard to prevent cars accessing Dolby Park. 

· After liaising with Highways they have agreed to carry out work on the stone wall on Eccles Old Rd

· Another litter pick in the Eccles New Rd area has taken place in partnership with ES which had more input from residents and young people than the previous event.

· A meeting has been arranged with the Community Payback Team to look at doing some work to cut back vegetation around the Dolby Park / Stowell St area.   

· A clean up day was also organised at St Luke’s primary school involving residents and parents of the school. It was noted that there is an existing fence that runs parallel to the school’s fencing which encompasses land that is overgrown and littered. It is known that the public house to the side of the fence has shown some interest in tidying the land and possibly maintaining. It was unclear whose land it was.  JD suggested that the Cleaner, Greener team address this site to bring it up to s atndard whereby it could then be maintained by the public house.

Action:


· CS and DR to look to do a site visit to St.Luke’s School inviting members of the group once a date is set.

· MW to contact the school and liaise about the planned work to be undertaken

5. HIGHWAYS
Andy informed the group that approval had now been confirmed for a further £100K highways capital and £10k highways revenue money for this financial year.

a) Devolved Capital Budget Update
Progress updates were given by Andy Devine 

· Gildabrook subway is now complete

· Derby Road traffic calming completed

· 2 driver feedback signs now installed on Bolton Road

· Hope Village Shops can start soon now funding has been confirmed.

· Bolton Rd Shops can start soon now funding has been confirmed.

Re-designed Parking at Hope village Shops

   There was some discussion regarding the proposals for parallel 
parking.  It was noted that if local consultation about the proposed scheme generated objections, the scheme would be passed back to Community Committee for their consideration. JD asked to be kept informed about the plans.

Action:
AD will forward the plans to JD and Perry Twigg

· It was reported that builder’s vehicles had allegedly been parking for the full duration of the working day in the new car park reserved for shoppers of the local shops.

Action: VI and MW to raise at hospital public forum

· If money was available it was requested that benches be installed along each flowerbed. There was some discussion about the exact location which could be explored further if and when monies become available.  

Refuge at Lancaster / Oxford / Russell Road
s

UV had made a site visit since the previous meeting and unfortunately under the previous proposals one installation of one of the refuges would require taking out a number of mature trees. AD proposed that the best solution would be a single refuge which would benefit both pedestrians and vehicles. This would also subsequently lower the costs of the scheme.  

Task Group agreed to proceed with the revised proposed scheme which will be sent out to local consultation before any work starts and taken back to CC for consideration if objections are received. 
b)  Devolved Revenue Budget Update
It was agreed to delay the discussion of the list of priorities until the situation was clearer. No updates had been sent in to MW who has also not been formally told about the situation of monies at present. MW is still chasing with UV. 

Footway resurfacing schemes have been completed at Weaste Lane / Tootal Grove / Liverpool Street and at Park Road.

If, as seemed likely, only £10k had been available last year, with no carry forward and a further £10k available for 2009/10, MW suggested that it was most appropriate to continue with the existing prioritised list, rather than have a further prioritisation exercise.

Task group agreed to 

1. Recommend to Community Committee that the exisiting priority list be proceeded with and 

2. to defer consideration of the list of possible schemes until the next meeting
c) Road Safety Funding 

A meeting between  Sarah Brabban, Karen Preston, MW and St John’s Primary School is arranged for Friday 1st May to discuss what can be put in place to help alleviate the traffic / parking problems at the school. 

Action:
MW to update at next meeting

d) Parking issues on Lancaster Road 

Since the previous meeting where the issue of cars parking on the grass verges was raised MW has had advice from UV traffic unit that parking restrictions would be needed to prevent this happening. This would most likely generate opposition from residents. MW asked if Task Group wanted to recommend anything about the situation which would require funding to resolve.

Task group agreed to 

Recommend that the scheme be added to the current list of potential revenue schemes for consideration in the next prioritisation exercise. 

6.  Humber street 
· JD has organised the litter bins to be installed since the previous meeting. 

· The graffiti reported at the last meeting has also been removed.

· Cllr Ainsworth raised the issue of two Salix properties which have been tinned up for sometime in Borough Road. David Rooms informed the group that B4 Box (a partnership with a community enterprise company who provide training and employment in construction to 14 previously unemployed people living in Central Salford) have been working on the two houses to bring them back into use.  

7. s106 update

There were no new updates concerning the S106 monies at present. It was noted however, that a special section at the Chairs and Deputies meeting in June is to be set aside to discuss S106 polices. 


8.  Any other business
Cllr Ainsworth asked the group to consider reviewing and making recommendations for the two following items of concern.

· Former New Prospect depot, Eccles New Rd – The depot is now leased to City West Housing Trust. The boundary and the site in general have minimal landscaping rendering the site highly visible to the ENR corridor and adjacent residential area.  Subsequently having a negative impact to the surrounding area. Cllr Ainsworth pointed out that under the Shaping Salford SPD which states ‘how Eccles New Road could develop to promote a pedestrian friendly environment’ therefore would the Environment Task Group consider it appropriate to write to City West or recommend to CC to request the area be enhanced environmentally.
Turnpike House on the opposite side of the road to the above was raised by the group with the same environmental enhancement issues. The boundary wall to Turnpike House is quite drab and would benefit from some enhancement also. 

Task Group agreed to 

Recommend that Community Committee write to City West Housing and to Environmental Services supporting Cllr Ainsworth’s suggestion.

· Stott Lane Playing Fields – It has been informally identified by Children’s  Services that the future use of Stott Lane playing fields be used to provide facilities for the Oasis Academy school when it moves to the new site in Ordsall. In addition it has been proposed for Children’s Service’s and the Diocese to dispose of an existing playing field in Ordsall to enable a proposed shopping development to be built. Cllr Ainsworth asked task group to consider if they felt a community recreational / greenspace facility should be put on Stott Lane. 
Task group agreed to 

Recommend that Community Committee write to Children’s Services to request for a forward plan of the site. Also to make representation to enquire about the use of the playing fields seeking any clarification of the future of the land. 
· Clare Standish suggested a new initiative of a Community Award Scheme run by SCC specifically for community groups who work on behalf of their community. Manchester Council and some other areas already have a scheme such as the one being suggested. A reward scheme would motivate groups for the hard work they voluntarily do. Some discussion took place around other agencies such as CVS etc that already have an existing scheme. Therefore maybe linking into other agencies in partnership could work. The group generally felt that it was a good idea which required exploring further.

Action:
Clare asked for the Love Food Hate Waste Campaign to be added as an agenda item to be discussed at the next meeting.

9.
NEXT MEETING

23rd June 2009

2:15pm

Cleveland House
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